
March	3,	2017	
	
House	Committee	on	Human	Services	and	Housing	
Oregon	State	Legislature	
900	Court	Street	NE	
Salem,	OR	97301	
	
Chair	Keny	Guyer,	Vice	Chair	Olson,	Vice	Chair	Sanchez,	Members	of	the	Committee:	
	
Yesterday,	March	2nd,	I	testified	in	support	of	HB	2004	in	my	official	capacity	as	one	of	the	
convenors	of	the	Oregon	Housing	Alliance.	Today,	I	want	to	submit	to	you	a	letter	as	a	resident	
of	Portland,	Oregon.	
	
Personally,	my	husband	and	I	own	a	house	that	we	rent	out	to	two	very	lovely	people.	We	
regularly	receive	letters	asking	us	to	consider	selling	this	house	and	our	house	to	cash	investors.	
Last	week	though,	we	received	a	letter	from	a	realtor,	who	wanted	to	alert	us	to	HB	2004	and	
provided	us	with	significant	amounts	of	misinformation.		
	
To	quote	from	her	letter	(emphasis	mine):	
“Local	and	state	government	officials,	pressured	by	tenant	advocacy	groups,	are	setting	their	
agendas	to	push	back	on	the	real	estate	market.	Proposed	bills	would	have	serious	ramifications	
to	your	property	value.	If	passed,	these	bills	could	freeze	rent	and	also	forbid	you	to	tender	a	
notice	to	vacate	to	your	tenants.”	
	
As	you	know,	neither	of	these	are	contemplated	in	the	bill.	The	bill	would	not	remove	any	right	
of	a	landlord	to	remove	tenants	either	for	cause	or	as	one	of	the	business	reasons	added	by	HB	
2004.	It	would	also	not	freeze	rents.	
	
Thank	you	so	much	for	your	time	today,	and	for	your	service	to	our	state.	
	
Sincerely,	
	
Alison	McIntosh	
Portland,	Oregon	
	
	




